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David Roberts, Cecilia Emery Butler, Kevin Preston, Beth Pierce, Kevin Hughes, Susan Fay, and Marty Lindemann present.
Kevin Preston called the meeting to order at 6:39.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that there were no reserve fund transfers.
The representatives of the Blue Hills Regional Technical School, Blue Hills District School Committee Member Thomas Polito, BHRTS Superintendent Jim Quaglia, and Assistant Superintendent James Quaglia took the floor.
Mr. Polito explained that the Superintendent and Assistant Superintendent are both retiring this year.  He thanked Mr. Quaglia and Mr. Moore for their excellence in their positions and their diligence in aiding the board.
Mr. Quaglia thanked the committee for their time and explained that his budget has been designed to be responsive and responsible to their constituents.  Under a new school ranking percentile, Blue Hills Regional Technical School is doing well and has had positive performance assessments.  
Mr. Moore noted that he would not dwell overlong on the line-by-line budget, but would rather discuss the assessment, which is the number that most impacts Dedham.  He pointed the committee to information on per-pupil cost, net enrollment, and historical data.  While cost per-pupil is down, the student enrollment is up by 7.
Mr. Preston asked about a discrepancy between the documentation he had received and the assessment Mr. Moore quoted.  Mr. Quaglia surmised that the documentation may have been based on earlier projecting.  The real assessment this year is $273,044.
Mr. Moore directed the committee to their budget balance sheet.  He explained that there are still stabilizations funds coming in for capital project mitigation.  He noted that the town can expect their assessment on the capital project to increase roughly $36,000 because capital borrowing has not finished yet.
Mr. Quaglia suggested that the committee should be aware that the budget contains funds built in for capital projects at roughly $600,000.  They expect this cost to slightly reduce overtime as the brand new building requires less repair, but will then rise back up.  
Mr. Roberts asked if they were utilizing the MSBA and propay program.  Mr. Moore answered yes.  He explained that they have received nearly $20 million in reimbursement with the MSBA.  He noted that once you reach 95% reimbursement, the MSBA stops paying.  Mr. Roberts asked about the estimated end date of the project.  Mr. Quaglia explained that there were some problems over the summer, and the end date was pushed back roughly 3 months.  They currently estimate substantial completion by the first of December.  
Ms. Terkelsen explained that the total assessment currently in the budget accurately reflects the total assessment.  The reason for the incorrect number is that the assessment history was not properly calculated.
Mr. Preston asked if they should change their estimate of the average tax increase.  Ms. Terkelsen answered no.
Ms. Fay pointed out that the increase was understated for fiscal year 19, leading to an underestimate of the increase.
Mr. Lindemann asked how they believe the incorrect number got into the document.  Ms. Terkelsen noted it may have been a number incorrectly taken off an early placeholder estimate. 
Mr. Moore pointed the committee to an estimation of the bonding payments the district is paying.  He stated that he would answer any questions the committee had on the operating budget.
Mr. Preston asked how many different collective bargaining units the district had.  Mr. Quaglia answered 5.  Mr. Preston asked what their increases were.  Mr. Quaglia explained that the last contracts were 6% over 3 years.  They set the increases out of consideration for the renovation project.  Mr. Preston asked if borrowing would be completed in 2020.  Mr. Moore answered that they expect in January 2020, once their final figures are in, they will bond.  This will likely occur in 2021.  
Mr. Preston asked if they were negotiating towards a reduced payment for employee healthcare.  Mr. Quaglia answered not in this bargaining process.  
Mr. Lindemann asked what schools were evaluated in the school percentile, specifically if it was only vocational schools or all high schools.  Mr. Quaglia answered all high schools.  Mr. Lindemann asked about a claim that roughly 1/3 of student graduates work in their trained vocation.  Mr. Quaglia explained that 70% go onto something secondary, 2/3 of which go to 4 year degrees, and 1/3 go for 2 year degrees.
Mr. Lindemann asked about students who graduate into jobs relevant to their vocational training.  Mr. Quaglia answered that typically those are students who are working while also receiving higher education part-time.  Mr. Lindemann asked how far in the future our students are tracked.  Mr. Quaglia answered that they only do a 1-year follow up.  However, nationwide studies suggest that students who attend vocational programs have a higher completion rate in college than average students.  
Mr. Lindemann noted that Dedham’s cost-per student at Blue Hills is higher than at our public schools.  He explained that he would like to see more data about where students wind up after graduation.  Mr. Quaglia explained that their 1 year follow-up is not based on intention per student, but on hard data.
The representatives of Blue Hills concluded their presentation.  
The committee moved to continuing planning department business with John Sisson.  Mr. Sisson distributed a memo with information on 2018 Town Bus ridership. 
Mr. Sisson explained that they have a candidate for the Town Planner position, with whom they hope to work on the matter of growing the team of the planning department.  Mr. Sisson expressed the intention to hire a second planner in the fall, working with the new planner.  
Mr. Sisson distributed budget information to the committee.  
Mr. Sisson explained that he believes they can roll out a new parking program for $5,000.  The original estimate was $49,500.  He expressed hope to treat the planning and economic planning departments similarly.  
Ms. Terkelsen explained that they are hoping to combine the two budgets at town meeting.  Ms. Fay asked where Mr. Sisson’s salary would be in the budget.  Ms. Terkelsen it would for the moment remain in the economic budget.
Mr. Roberts clarified that this is merely an accounting change.  
Mr. Hughes asked about the decrease to the parking program.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that the change is based on the plan to swap out technology without purchasing new equipment, but affixing new signage.  Mr. Hughes asked if this would affect Bill Aiken’s parking ticket management.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that they will be looking for new parking ticket management software. 
Mr. Roberts asked if they should prioritize the new budget sheet handed out tonight when referencing budget documents.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that there may be future changes, but yes.  Mr. Roberts asked about a change to the personnel services line item.  Mr. Kern explained that it reflects an estimated outcome of the negotiations process.  Mr. Roberts asked when they would have a budget that was more concrete.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that after the next meeting, they will revisit the operating budget.
Mr. Preston stated that he feels they always want to hear from any elected board on topics relative to their expertise.
Ms. Fay expressed concern that the accounting change could create confusion at town meeting.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that the department gains internal flexibility and transparency in their budgeting.  Ms. Fay clarified that her concern is more with perceptions of the economic development budgets, which will only have a single employee in the future.  Mr. Kern answered that this is a step towards a unified “community development” department when this transition is concluded.  
Mr. Kern noted that continuing to keep them separate also makes transparency more difficult when costs are moving from one department to another.
Mr. Preston asked if they were removing the Full Time Employee request for the junior town planner.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that the budget still contains 8 months of FTE for the junior planner, with the hope of hiring them after the senior planner.
Mr. Roberts clarified that the cost of the position will go to full cost next year.  
Mr. Hughes asked Ms. Terkelsen to double check the arithmetic on the accounting sheet.
Mr. Lindemann asked if there was a recommendation from the town about the future of the bus program.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that it is up to the Finance Committee.  
The committee discussed the scheduling of their next meeting.  
The committee moved to discussion of the minutes from previous meetings.  Ms. Emery Butler pointed out several typographical errors in the minutes from October 25, 2018.  Mr. Roberts motioned to approve the minutes as amended.  Mr. Lindemann seconded.  It was approved 9-0.
Mr. Roberts motioned to approve the minutes from November 26, 2018, Mr. Lindemann seconded.  It was approved 9-0. 
Mr. Roberts motioned to approve the minutes from March 12, 2019, Mr. Lindemann seconded.  It was approved 9-0.
The committee moved to discussion of Article 27.  Mr. Sisson introduced Victoria Storrs of Camoin associates.  Mr. Sisson explained that her firm has been assisting the economic development department in creating a plan to establish a district along Providence Highway as it runs through Dedham.  He presented the committee with a map of the proposed district, representing less than 1/10th of the geographical area of Dedham.  Many structures in that region are post-war construction.  This method of development lacks intentional greenspace and is pedestrian unfriendly.  
Mr. Sisson anticipates more development in that area, particularly into residential apartments.  If they are successful at creating this district, they hope to leverage future development into infrastructure improvement.  Money could be used for planning and capital projects. 
Mr. Preston asked where the money would be coming from.  Mr. Sisson answered that they would not be raising or lowering anyone’s taxes.  A portion of new growth above a baseline would be committed to planning and capital.  He explained that the goal is to reinvest some money that comes out of the new growth into further planning and encouraging yet more new growth in the district.  
Ms. Storrs explained that a large driver of this initiative is MassDevelopment and their encouragement of District Improvement Financing.  There are currently 3 pilot communities that have adopted DIF programs.  
Ms. Storrs explained that they will be asking the Finance Committee to review the DIF plan.  However, the only goal for this Town Meeting is to establish the existence of the District.  After a study period, they will once more come before the finance committee with a draft of a spending and financial plan, which will once more go before town meeting.
District Improvement Financing creates a strategic targeted area for economic development to catalyze and attract economic development.  Under the DIF statute, you can gain additional flexibility with the structure of debt through massDOT.  A DIF is not a new tax or special assessment on top of property tax.  It does not increase tax rates.  The DIF also does not authorize any spending or borrowing.  Though the program will have a plan, any spending must still go through local processes.
Once a targeted area is selected, a draft document will be locally created and approved through the usual channel.  After implemented, internal tracking and reporting of changes in assessed value within the district are important to keeping track of the success of the district.
The development program will contain a financial plan to estimate increases in the assessment, as well as the amount they plan to allocate to the DIF program.  The DIF is not under the auspices of a single department, and relies on cooperation between local economic development and planning 
Mr. Lindemann asked who developed the borders of the district.  Mr. Sisson explained that it was him with the assistance of the assessors, Ms. Terkelsen, the department of public works, and MassDevelopment.  
Ms. Storrs explained that baseline tax revenues from the district all go into the general fund.  Additional tax revenue from new growth will be partially captured and reinvested in the district.  The amount of the growth that gets reinvested is determined by the town.  
After the district is established, the baseline will be determined prior to the adoption of the Development program.  The only thing that is being voted on as part of this article is the district boundary, description, and the identification of which parcels will generate tax increment revenue.  They estimate $76 million in increased assessed value with the DIF.
Mr. Preston asked if the town contributed money towards Newbridge.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that around the development of Legacy Place, a mitigation stabilization fund was created.  
Mr. Preston asked if it was necessary for Dedham to be spending taxpayer money to attract new developments.  He expressed concern that if a developer knew the town had funds set aside for infrastructure it could tip the scales of a negotiation with potential developers.
Mr. Sisson explained that part of this project is the creation of a 20 year development plan that can put us in a more proactive position in development.  No one developer coming in is likely to be able to afford massive infrastructure programs.
Mr. Preston asked why this was different from the current method of having to go through the Finance committee.  Mr. Sisson explained that it would cover a lot of the planning that they request funds for, but would still have to go through town meeting.  Mr. Lindemann likened the project to a community based master plan. 
Mr. Preston noted that it seems to him like Dedham does not have problems attracting developers.  He noted that while the new income is supposed to be the only part diverted, if the development would come in anyway, then it is just money that is being more restricted.
Ms. Storrs explained that the DIF represents an additional tool available to the town.  The goal is to address a relatively unplanned commercial region and create a plan to develop it and a method to fund that development.  
Mr. Lindemann asked if the mitigation from large projects is paid upfront.  Ms. Terkelsen confirmed it is typically paid in a lump sum, but is not negotiated over.
Mr. Roberts asked if having this area designated as a district provided any incentive to developers.  Mr. Sisson answered that it does not provide any abatements or things of that matter, but instead provides a signal to developers of intent to focus on improving that district.  He explained that currently the providence highway corridor is broken up in several Master Plans.
Mr. Roberts asked what the next steps would be after establishing the districts.  Mr. Sisson replied that they would need to discuss with various committees in the municipality to formulate a plan.  
Mr. Roberts asked where the funding comes from.  Mr. Sisson answered that Massdevelopment provided a grant for this planning, but overall this requires no upfront payment from the town.  
Ms. Fay asked if there were any relationship between this and mitigation.  Ms. Terkelsen answered that the presence of the DIF plan could help focus developer mitigation funds into the correct place. Ms. Fay asked about article 19 and its relationship to article 27.  Mr. Sisson answered that there is no relationship.  Ms. Fay pointed out that the moratorium location is within the proposed district.  Mr. Sisson explained that he does not expect them to have any negative interaction.
Mr. Lindemann noted that he has experience with a similar project in large cities.  For example, in Seattle a major redevelopment nearly doubled property values over an extremely short time period.  Mr. Lindemann noted that this funding tool captures funding over a long time period.  However, in a small town, it can be harder to see the value for it.  Mr. Lindemann suggested that they need to be able to project possible improvements to the area in the future. 
Ms. Storrs explained that Somerville’s assembly square was a DIF.  
Mr. Roberts pointed out that it has been a common public concern that traffic is on the rise.  Mr. Sisson replied that the DIF can have its own guidelines, including limiting the size of new developments.  
Ms. Emery Butler said that she went to every meeting about the development of legacy place, and they did not foresee people crossing providence highway on foot.
Mr. Preston requested that Mr. Sisson find information on the committee about projects that the town has been passed over on.
Mr. Roberts motioned to adjourn, Mr. Lindemann seconded.  It was voted 9-0.   Meeting adjourned at 9:32.
